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21st December 2012
Dear Parents / Carers
As we reach the end of another very busy autumn term at Eastlea, I wanted to take this opportunity to update you on some of the many events which have been happening in the build up to Christmas and to thank you for the part you have played in making everything happen so successfully...and for your generosity especially this half term.
Poppy Appeal

I know that this was a long time ago now, but I received a card from the Royal British Legion to thank Eastlea pupils/parents for their generosity in November’s poppy appeal.  We raised a total of £50.76 for this very worthwhile cause.

Children In Need

Thank you for all your support with our traditional ‘Pennies for Pudsey’ fundraising event.  We raised £203.49 as part of this national charity event.
Christmas Fair

On Friday 7th December the ‘Friends of Eastlea’ organised our annual Eastlea Christmas Fair.  Once again the challenge was set to see whether we could beat the total from last year (£860)...but we were all over the moon with the amazing result.  For those of you who haven’t heard, I am delighted to announce that we raised a fantastic total of £1145.71.  I doubt we will ever match this again!  A HUGE THANK YOU for the support of everyone who came to the fair and/or bought raffle tickets.  
Reading awards

I’m sure you are all aware that following the success of our ‘Magical Reading Extravaganza’ in October we have been encouraging the pupils from Nursery to Year 6 to take part in our magical reading challenge.   Many of the pupils have been eagerly reading at home and getting you to sign their reading records each week.  So far we have been able to present certificates to 83 children who have achieved the Bronze award this term.  These pupils are already starting on their silver bookmark!  If your child hasn’t yet received the bronze award, it is not too late!  Encourage them to keep reading and more certificates will be awarded in the new year!  Reading in the Christmas holiday counts as one sticker to convert into climbing one rung of the reading ladder!
Christmas productions
I must also put in writing my thanks for your huge support last week when each key stage performed their Christmas plays.  The response we got was fantastic and it was great for the children to have such a full audience for each of the productions.  I hope you saw the picture of the Nursery/Reception nativity in the News Post Leader this week.  The refreshments were also well received and £54 was raised in donations which we are putting towards our Golden day funds.  The mini raffle in aid of Mrs Jones’ Storyteller chair also raised £82.  At the time of writing the winning ticket pink 426 has not yet been brought in...the prize of a framed football picture still awaits the lucky winner!
Scholastic Book Fair

The book fair, coordinated by Mrs Lister also proved to be popular again this year.  We were delighted that so many of you found the time and money to purchase books last week.  In order to get commission for the school, we needed to sell £300 of books.  Once again your generosity meant that in fact we sold £524 worth of books – and therefore increased the commission we could receive.  This means that the school has been able to have £524 worth of fiction and non-fiction books for our school library – dedicated to the memory of Mrs Jones. 

Carol Singing 
We have had huge success with our talented carol singers this year from both Year 6 and also the KS2 singing club.  Year 6 raised a fantastic amount of money in support of their enterprise fund (£498) and also for the Storyteller chair (£116).  Our singing club of pupils from Years 3, 4, 5 and 6 were very well received on Monday/Tuesday this week at Hartford Court and Beacon Farm care homes. In fact we were told that we were the best singing group as well as the most friendly and well behaved group of children they had had!  Quite an achievement!
Carol service at St Nicholas’ Church
The nativity service on Wednesday afternoon was a lovely occasion.  Thank you to the many parents/grandparents/governors who attended this event.  The carol singing was of high quality as were the Year 5 readers.  Revd Steve made us very welcome and gave us all a chance to reflect on the true meaning of Christmas.
Christmas Golden Day
As I am sure you have heard from your children, everyone who earned the right to take part in Golden Day had a fantastic time yesterday.  ‘Magic Mick’ was well received by the pupils in Nursery in the morning and I know that the pantomime visit to see Aladdin at the Theatre Royal for the rest of the school was superb!  The special effects were amazing and we even managed to have one of our Year 2 children chosen as a ‘volunteer’ to help Aladdin on stage!!  

For Reception and KS1 pupils we also managed to squeeze in a visit to see Fenwicks window in Newcastle – which they were very enthusiastic about. As we have come to expect, but never grow tired of hearing, we again received very positive comments from members of the public who were attending the matinee performance praising the Eastlea pupils for their good attitude and excellent behaviour in the Theatre!!  
Storyteller chair fund

As you will have seen mentioned several times in this newsletter we have had lots of class and individual fundraising efforts in support of our storyteller chair fund this term.  My thanks go to everyone who has supported this – by sending 20p in for the various year group bun days, buying tickets for our mini raffle or supporting individual pupils who have made a fantastic contribution using their own initiative to add to our total.  On Tuesday we welcomed members of Cramlington Rotary Club to our assembly and were delighted when they presented us with a cheque for £100 in support of the fund.  Our totaliser has now risen to the amazing figure of £1001.12.  This means that we can have far more options for the design of our chair and we will be discussing ideas for this with the pupils in the new year.
Attendance
The overall half term class winners for attendance and punctuality will receive their certificates in the first week back – once the outcomes for this final week have been calculated.  However, I thought you would be interested to see the weekly attendance champions’ trophy and punctuality plaque winners for the previous six weeks of this half term - included in the table below:
	Attendance
(One winner per week)


	Punctuality
(often shared by 2 or even 3 classes each week)

	Year 1 – once
	Year 1 – 3 times

	Year 2 – once
	Year 2 – once

	Year 3 – 3 times
	Year 4 – once

	
	Year 5 – twice

	
	Year 6 – 3 times


Year 4 swimming – advance notice
Swimming restarts for pupils in Year 4 in the spring term.  The first session is the first day back (7th January) so Year 4 children will need their swimming kits and £4.00 on the first Monday.

Happy Christmas

And finally, may I take this opportunity to wish everyone a very merry Christmas.  Have a happy holiday and we will see you all again on Monday 7th January 2013 when we reopen for the spring term! 

Yours sincerely

E Beeston
Miss E Beeston
Head Teacher
